
May 30, 2023 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. May 30, 2023 

adjourned from May 23, 2023. 

Present:  Supervisors Durby, Smith, and Jensvold  

Absent:   

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Smith the Supervisors moved to approve the 
Minutes from the May 23, 2023 Board Meeting and approve the Agenda for May 30, 2023.  All 
voted aye. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Smith the Supervisors moved to open the Public 
Hearing for the Budget Amendment.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. Present at the meeting were 
Supervisors Durby, Jensvold and Smith, Karla Weiss, Auditor, Jeff March, Scott Meinders, 
Engineer, and Ethan Schutter, Maintenance Superintendent.   There were no public comments.  
Scott Meinders, Engineer explained his budget amendment.  On a motion by Smith and 
seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to close the Public Hearing.  All voted aye.  Motion 
carried. 

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to approve the 
following Resolution for the Budget Amendment.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.   



 



 



 



 

On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to open the 
Public Hearing for the Anhydrous Ammonia Storage and Pumping Facility.  All voted aye.  Motion 
carried. Present at the meeting were Supervisors Durby, Jensvold and Smith, Karla Weiss, 
Auditor, Jeff March, Scott Meinders, Engineer, and Ethan Schutter, Maintenance 
Superintendent.   There were no public comments.  On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by 
Smith the Supervisors moved to close the Public Hearing.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to approve the 
following Resolution for the Anhydrous Ammonia Storage and Pumping Facility.  All voted aye.  
Motion carried.   



 



 Kelsey Beenken, County Attorney discussed the 28E agreement with the City of Forest 

City and the Forest City Ambulance Service (FCAS).  The City of Forest City will have their own 

agreement with FCAS.  Beenken and the Supervisors will continue to make some changes 

before presenting to the other entities.  

 

 Gary Anderson, SA Architects discussed the change of owner agreement to Koru Group, 

PLLC.  On a motion by Durby and seconded by Smith the Supervisors moved to approve signing 

the contract.  All voted aye. Motion carried.  Anderson agreed to provide Koru Group, PLLC’s 

insurance information for the project. 

 

Scott Meinders, Engineer discussed Secondary Road matters including being done with 

gravel crushing, hauling rock and dust control starting soon.  Ethan Schutter, Maintenance 

Superintendent discussed culvert replacement work on R50.  

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Smith the Supervisors moved to approve the FY 

2023 Secondary Road Budget Number 1. All voted aye. Motion carried. 

Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk discussed drainage matters. 

The Supervisors asked Oswald to put together a letter to have the trees removed on DD 

54 Lat 6F and 6FD.  

The following Manure Management plans were received by the Auditor’s office: Eagle 10 

#68889 and Norske 4 #71220 in Winnebago County, Iowa. 

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. June 6, 2023. 

 
__________________________ 

                     Bill Jensvold, Chairperson 
Attest:  _________________________ 
   Karla Weiss, County Auditor 


